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TAPE 28, SIDE A

007    REPRESENTATIVE JOHN WATT, COMMITTEE CHAIR: Convenes meeting at
1:33 as subcommittee. -Rep. Delna Jones is excused.

015    WATT: Opens hearing on HB 2314.

(Tape 28, Side A) HB 2314 - REQUIRES FISCAL OFFICER TO PREPARE HUMAN
SERVICE IMPACT STATEMENTS

017    ADRIENNE SEXTON, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR: Explains HB 2314.

045  LEE HAZELWOOD: Introduces  and explains written  testimony
(EXHIBITS A & B).

083  REPRESENTATIVE LONNIE  ROBERTS: Didn't we  pass out  something like
this last session? 087  ED SAGE: Yes, there  are clear fiscal
statements,  but what about people or                   positions       
           that will be cut or added?

101    ROBERTS: How will they determine that?

112    SAGE: We just want some semblance of order.

129  ROBERTS: I don't know  if anyone is qualified to  answer about the
human impact.



160    WATT: We need more specifics.

175    SAGE: We'll get that to you.

184    JOHN MULLIN: Submits written testimony (EXHIBIT C).

208    ROBERTS: Where does the H.S.C.O. get money?

211    MULLIN: Membership fees.  Government employees and private
employees.

229    ELLEN LOWE, ECUMENICAL MINISTRIES: In support of HB 2314.
-Submits a study (EXHIBIT D).

309    BETSY BAILEY: In opposition to HB 2314.

344    WATT: Closes hearing on HB 2314.

350    REPRESENTATIVE DAVE MCTEAGUE: Questions why HB 2314 is necessary.

378    WATT: Opens hearing on HB 2495.

(Tape 28, Side A) HB 2495 - DIRECTS DEPT. OF GENERAL SERVICES TO
REGULATE MOTOR VEHICLE USE

382    SEXTON: Explains HB 2495.

445    REPRESENTATIVE BEVERLY CLARNO: In support of HB 2495. -Submits
written testimony (EXHIBITS E & F).

TAPE 29, SIDE A

035    CLARNO: Continues. -Gives examples.

077   REPRESENTATIVE  MICHAEL   PAYNE:  Would  this   prohibit  some
student activities (co-   curricular)?

083    CLARNO: I haven't seen anything about that yet.

116  CAMERON  BIRNIE: Submits  written testimony  (EXHIBIT  G) in 
support of amended version   of HB 2495.

158    WATT: How many fleets are there?

161    BIRNIE: 6 or 8. -Continues explaining what motor pool does.
-Explains written testimony.

271    ROBERTS: Asks question to clarify a line in the written
testimony.

280    BIRNIE: Not sure, but will find out the answer.

295    WATT: Questions what an acceptable driving record is.

300    BIRNIE: According to D.M.V.  Will be defined soon. -Will get more
clarity on that. -Reads down his list of things that will be changed.

402    WATT: Questions what "pursuing consolidation" means.

412    BIRNIE: Responds. -Closing remarks.



TAPE 28, SIDE B

030    ROBERTS: What is a "direct activity" dealing with academics?

040    BIRNIE: Responds.

065    ROBERTS: Asks about insurance.

080  DAVE WHITE, RISK MANAGEMENT: Limits that  the state has are
$200,000 per person and  up to $500,000 total.

107    WATT: Could you define what "agents of the state" are?

110    WHITE: Can't be sure until after the fact. -Gives example.

125    WATT: A student?

127    WHITE: After the fact, maybe.  But we don't think so. -Notes
about rehabilitation programs.

144  PAYNE: For perspective  . . . compared  to the state as  a whole,
how is the                             state's accident record?

150  WHITE: Low. Most drive  during the day, but alot  of higher
education do night driving.

160    HAYDEN: Does the state save money by being self-insured?

170    WHITE: Responds.

188    PAYNE: Asks for comparison to rental car companies, etc.

194    WHITE: State is in the good group in comparison to most.

202    PAYNE: Asks about consolidation . . . and why not?

213    BIRNIE: Responds.

235    KARMEN FORE, OREGON STUDENT LOBBY: Written testimony (EXHIBIT H)
in opposition to HB 2495 in present form. -Suggests changes in language.

292  WATT:  By adding  this language,  who would  that restrict  from
driving state vehicles?

296    FORE: No one.

301    REPRESENTATIVE ELDON JOHNSON: What kind of penalties are there?

309    CHERYL HUNTER: Responds. -Comments on Rep. Clarno's testimony.
-Notes what accidents occured.

410  ROBERTS: Notes  that we're  not just  talking about  accidents, but
also about                  citations                  and being pulled
over.

450    HUNTER: Notes that there is a driver certification procedure for
U of O.

TAPE 29, SIDE B



045    WATT: Did you contact rental car agencies about this?

055    ROBIN OAKES: Responds. -Notes handout (EXHIBIT I).

080  HUNTER: They would  accept purchase order,  but all drivers  had to
meet other                            requirements of having a major
credit card and being over 25.

086  PAYNE: This  bill is discriminatory  because it's  going after
students. Why?

100    HUNTER: Responds.

114    SARA DODGE: Submits written testimony (EXHIBIT J). -Opposed to HB
2495 unless amendments are made.

160    JOHNSON: Do sports groups use state vehicles? 163    DODGE: Many
teams except football do.

180    AMY NEEL: Speaks about project Saferide.

234    PAYNE: If we abolished funding for Saferide, would assaults
increase?

240    NEEL: Yes. -Will provide written testimony at a later time.

252    FRANK GELTNER: Submits written testimony (EXHIBIT K & L). -In
opposition because it would restrict out of classroom experiences.
-Adopt language to have drivers be trained.

410  MARI ANNE  GEST, O.P.E.U.:  Submitted written  testimony (EXHIBIT 
M) in opposition to  HB 2495. -Notes not to restrict too much.

TAPE 30, SIDE A

050  DUTCH BAUGHMANN: Submits written testimony  (EXHIBIT N) in
opposition of HB 2495.

116    THOMAS LUTHER, DEPT. OF TRANSPORTATION: Submits written testimony
(EXHIBIT O) on HB 2495.

162    PAYNE: Do you know what the incident rate is in O.D.O.T.?

166    LUTHER: I can get that information.

172  DENIS DOWD,  DEPT. OF  CORRECTIONS: Speaks  of vehicles  operated
by the inmates, etc.

234    DON UNDERWOOD, DEPT. of FORESTRY: Submits written testimony
(EXHIBIT P). -In support of the majority of the bill.

258    ROBERTS: Do you have amendments?

262    UNDERWOOD: Not at this time. -Supports general services
amendments to this bill.

297    KRISTI UFFELMAN, WOSC: In opposition of the language in the 
bill. -Change the "academic" language.



317    PAYNE: How many rental agencies are there near W.O.S.C.?

323    UFFELMAN: None I know of that we can rent from.

337    ROBERTS: Closes hearing on HB 2495.

341    SEXTON: Explains bills to be introduced (EXHIBIT Q).

395       MOTION: REP. JOHNSON moves that the bills be introduced.

406    ROBERTS: Hearing no objections, bills are introduced. -Adjourns
meeting at 4:51 p.m.
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